Executive memben of the
Women's Auxiliary of the
Bruce Peninsula and District
Memorial Hospital attended
the November meeting of the
Hospital B oard.

Mrs, O, Preston, president,
Mrs. G. Hahn, secretary, Mms.
N. Reid, measurer, and Mrs,
R. Mecintyre, public relations,
were welcomed to the meeting
by the chairman of the Board,

. Mr. Carl Whicher., Mrs. Pres-
| ton gave a short resume of the
work of the Awxiliary, and
presented Mr. Whicher with a
cheque for $1, 000 to help pay

| for new X-ray equipment. He
expressed the grattude of the
Board for such a generous dona-
tion, and expressed apprecia-
tion to the ladies for the con~
tinuous co-operation and assist-
ance to the Hospital from its
inception, and expressed the
hope that the good efforts
would continue.

The administrator, Mr. Bert
€arson, read a letter from
Town Council stating that the
enclosed Ambulance Contract
had been signed under protest
and would not be renewed.
Also a letter from Mr, Elgin
Parke stating that the insurance
would be shared by all agents
as usual, The insurance sched-
ule presented by Mr. Parke
was unanimously accepted by
the Board on motion of Rev,
G.H. Miller and Mr. A.E.
Cordingley.

Mr, Wm, Cramm gave a re-
port on the Ontario Hospital
Conventon in Toronto which
he attended as delegate from
the Board with Mr. Whicher.

Mr, Carson was asked to re-
port on a meeting he attended
recently in Orillia regarding
disaster possibilities in various
areas. With 117 regular flights
passing over Wiarton Airport
daily, plus additional charter
and private flights, the possibs |
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Representativi t:: the Board,,
Tequested that Courtesy Amc.t
ate Staff memberships be sent
to specialists from Owen Sound
who come to the Bruce Penin-
sula and District Memorial -
Hospital for operations, X-ray,

about the possibility of the
doctors' offices being incorp-
orated into the new addition,
as originally planned. Mr.,
Whicher stated that it was the
hope of the Board that this
could be accomplished at an
early date, but owing to the
increased cost of the original
plan for the new addidon,
finances were not available
at present,

Mr. Whicher reported attend-
ing a meeting in Owen Sound
with Mr. Carson of the newly
formed Grey and Bruce Health
Services Committee, The
meeting was chaired by Mrs,
W.P. Telford, and was attend-
ed by Administrators, Board
Chairmen and Medical Chiefs
of Staff from 11 hospitals in
the area; with the idea of
planning for the future of heal-

 th services. The administrator
will attend a meeting in Janu-
ary, when discussions on ex-
pense cutting in various areas
of hospital operation will be
discussed and a resolution
drawn up in this regard.

Miss Smith, director of the

new Regional School of Nurs-
_ing in Owen Sound, will be
available to come to the Bruce
l’iexumula aiid Qumcz Hospital

and consultations. He enquired




